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Introduction 

Article 16 of the Water Framework Directive (WFD, 2000/60/EC) requires the 
Commission to identify priority substances among those presenting significant risk to or 
via the aquatic environment, and to set EU Environmental Quality Standards (EQSs) for 
those substances in water, sediment and/or biota. In 2001 a first list of 33 priority 
substances was adopted (Decision 2455/2001) and in 2008 the EQSs for those substances 
were established (Directive 2008/105/EC or EQS Directive, EQSD). The WFD Article 
16 requires the Commission to review periodically the list of priority substances. Article 
8 of the EQSD requires the Commission to finalise its next review by January 2011, 
accompanying its conclusion, where appropriate, with proposals to identify new priority 
substances and to set EQSs for them in water, sediment and/or biota.  The Commission is 
now aiming to present its proposals to Council and the Parliament by June 2011. 

The Commission has been working on the abovementioned review since 2006, with the 
support of the Working Group E (WG E) on Priority Substances under the Water 
Framework Directive Common Implementation Strategy. The WG E is chaired by DG 
Environment and consists of experts from Member States, EFTA countries, candidate 
countries and more than 25 European umbrella organisations representing a wide range 
of interests (industry, agriculture, water, environment, etc.).  A shortlist of 19 possible 
new priority substances was identified in June 2010.  Experts nominated by WG E 
Members (and operating as the Sub-Group on Review of Priority Substances) have been 
deriving EQS for these substances and have produced draft EQS for most of them. In 
some cases, a consensus has been reached, but in some others there is disagreement 
about one or other component of the draft dossier.  Revised EQS for a number of existing 
priority substances are currently also being finalised.  

The EQS derivation has been carried out in accordance with the draft Technical 
Guidance on EQS reviewed recently by the SCHER.  DG Environment now seeks the 
opinion of the SCHER on the draft EQS for the proposed priority substances and the 
revised EQS for a number of existing priority substances especially where there is 
disagreement between experts of WG E or there are other unresolved issues. 

Request to SCHER 

DG Environment now seeks the opinion of the SCHER on the draft EQS for the 
proposed priority substances and the revised EQS for a number of existing priority 
substances. The SCHER is asked to provide an opinion for each substance.  We ask that 
the SCHER focus on: 

1. Whether the EQS have been correctly and appropriately derived, in the light of 
the available information and the TGD-EQS; 

2. Whether the most critical EQS (in terms of impact on environment/health) has 
been correctly identified. 


